
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Mrs Daly 

Throughout the week, our Year 3 and Year 4 children have 

been exploring the community outside of the school gates. 

They were joined on their walks by many parents/carers 

and other family members and it was lovely to see such 

strong support from them. I would like to thank all those 

who gave up their time to help make it possible for the 

children. 

Over the past number of weeks, our Early Years Team 

have been preparing the outside area for the arrival of 

Guinea Pigs who will be permanent members of the 

Applegarth community. We are so excited about their 

arrival and would like to ask if anyone has any old rabbit/ 

guinea pig supplies, hay, sawdust, food, hutches or runs 

they would like to donate to the school to help with this 

project, could they contact Miss Carr with enquiries as to 

whether it will be suitable.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who 

attended the Big Breakfast today. I hope you will agree 

that this is a wonderful event and it is so lovely to see so 

many families joining us for breakfast. Thank you to all 

who attended and special thanks to Mrs Harwood, Miss 

Ingram, Mrs Aldous and Mr Nanu. Also, a huge thanks to 

Lisa our Cook and her staff for the amazing food. 

Finally, I hope that you have a great holiday and look 

forward to welcoming you all back to school again on 

Monday 3rd June. 

   NEWSLETTER 

òWorking together, we will achieveó 

Issue Date: Friday 24th May 2019 

  

  

 

Monday 27th ð Friday 31st May 

Half Term Holidays ð School Closed 

 

Monday 3rd June  

First day back  

 

Tuesday 11th June  

New Nursery Pupilsõ induction meeting 

 

Tuesday 18th June  

STEP Cup at Applegarth  

 

 

#EMPOWER 

òWorking together, we will achieveó 

 Follow us on Twitter! 

@ApplegarthAc 

ôLikeõ us on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/Applegarth-

Academy-927966717304317/ 



 

 

  

 

  

 

Year 3 went on walks around the estate this week. We were looking for 

human and physical geographical features in our local area, such as 

houses, parks and the different streets around where we go to school in 

order to make maps in class.  

We had lots of fun looking around our area, taking pictures and writing 

notes on what we saw in our teams. Have a look at our photos and see if 

you can spot some of the landmarks of New Addington! 

                                   

 

 

Year 3 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Our EYFS team, led by Miss Carr, have been very busy over the last 

number of weeks, revamping and improving our outside area in Early 

Years as part of the preparation for the arrival of our newest member 

of the school ð Guinea Pigs. As you can see from the pictures, this area 

really will be a sanctuary for our newest members.  

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS outside area 



  
 

 

 

 

 

The Javan rhino is one of the worldõs 

rarest mammals. Javan rhinos inhabit 

dense lowland rainforests with mud 

wallows and plenty of water. You can 

find them living in just one location ð 

Ujung Kulon National Park in 

Indonesia, south-east Asia. Itõs only 

50km away from Anak Krakatau, an 

active volcano.  

They can weigh around 1,500kg. They 

have the smallest horn of all rhino 

species, the average measuring less 

than 25cm in length. Mainly solitary, 

they spend most of their time 

browsing in the forest or submerged 

in mud wallows. 

 

Go to this website to find out more: 

gowild.wwf.org.uk/regions/asia-fact-

files/javan-rhinoceros 

 

 
 

 

Animal Committee 

 

 

 

 

At the end of every term, we 

celebrate children with 

exceptional attendance with a 

prize draw. In our last 

Attendance Assembly, we had 

243 names in the prize draw 

which is phenomenal - well done 

Applegarth!! 

  

Congratulations to:  

 Ansarullah L ð Hawking who has 

won a family trip to Oxygen. 

 

 Maiara C- Lincoln who has won a 

family trip to Kidspace.   
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                  A Message from the Pupil Prime Minister        Suggestions please! 

  

Remember to tweet us!  

@ApplegarthAc 

WORD OF THE WEEK 

 The Word of the Week from Monday 3rd June is òrespectó which means: 

To show appreciation or consideration for something or someone. 

People often remove their shoes in temples as a sign of respect. 

Please encourage your child to use the word òrespectó as many times as possible. 

Next weekõs Right of the Week  

Article 30: You have the right to  

practice your own culture, language  

and religion - or any you choose. Minority and indigenous 

groups need special protection of this right. 

What might this look like? 

Being allowed to go to your place of worship when you want. 

Having adults respect choices you make linked to your 

religion, such as the kinds of food you can eat. 

What can we do to promote this further this week? 

Find out more about different religions and cultures from 

your friends! 

Platinum Awards 
  

Well done to those who achieved 

PLATINUM this week!  

9ƭƭŀ tƻǿŜƭƭΣ YȅƭƛŜ tǊŜǎǘƻƴπDŀǊŘŜƴŜǊΣ 

aŀǊǘȅƴŀ YƻƴƻǇƛƴǎƪŀΣ YŀǊƳŜƭ ²ǊƛƎƘǘΣ 

.ƛƭƭȅ ²ŀǊŘΣ .ƻōōȅ [ƻǿƴΣ ¢ŀȅƭŀƴ .ƻƴŜΣ 

{ƘŀƴƛŎŜ ²ŀǘǎƻƴΣ WƻƘƴ ¢ǎƻǳƴƛǎ 

  

  

  
#EMPOWER 

òWorking together, we will achieveó 

Congratulations to Year 2, who have finally completed their 

KS1 SATs. All your teachers have been talking about how 

hard you have been working and as someone who has just 

completed their KS2 SATs, I can imagine you must be 

feeling rather relieved and proud of yourselves ð well 

done!   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE  

  

Our Academy target is 96% for attendance. 

 We are really working hard to achieve our target for attendance this year. Please can we stress how important it is to 

continue sending your child to school as we would love to see all the children achieving 100% for the term, and even the 

year!  We do need the support of every Parent and Carer. You can help us by:  

  

1. Ensuring that your child attends school every day unless he or she is very poorly. 

2. Ensuring that family holidays are arranged during the holidays. 

Routine medical appointments are made outside of school hours, during the weekend or during the holidays. 

 It is important that all pupils attend school regularly and on time. We need the support and co-operation of every 

single Parent and Carer if we are to continue to improve learning and achievement which depends on good attendance 

and punctuality. 

  

We THANK YOU for valuing your childrenõs education by helping to promote good attendance. 

CLASS ATTENDANCE FOR THIS WEEK 

 

Einstein 94.8%   Lincoln  98.8%  Keller  94.1% 

Newton  97.1%    Aristotle 98.0%   Lama  95.7%          

Gandhi  97.0%              Hawking 97.3%          Pythagoras 91.0%            

Mandela 97.9%    Clarkson 94.9%  Tolkien  98.9% 

Wilberforce 94.3%    Pankhurst 95.7%  Rowling  99.0%          

ABSENT PUPIL? 

PHONE THE ACADEMY & WRITE A NOTE 

It is important that if your child is absent you telephone the Academy EVERY DAY that they are away to inform us of the 

reason for the absence. On return to school, we require written confirmation of their absence for their file. This will also 

help us to ensure that the reasons are accurately registered.   

APPOINTMENTS IN SCHOOL TIME  

If your child has an appointment in school time, please ensure that you provide an appointment letter, appointment card etc. 

A copy will be taken and placed on your childõs file. 

ôLikeõ us on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/Applegarth-Academy-927966717304317/ 

Follow us on Twitter! 

@ApplegarthAc 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform at Applegarth Academy 

  

We would like to thank our parents for their continued support to ensure that their childõs uniform is correct every day.  

We do understand that there may be some circumstances when alternatives may have to be used.  Please can we try to 

ensure that these alternatives are used for a short period of time.  I would like to remind parents that all black school 

shoes or trainers is part of the uniform; wearing boots or shoes with heels is not part of the uniform. Hooped earrings 

are not permitted due to Health and Safety.  

 

  
Girls               Boys  

School sweat shirt with logo     School sweat shirt with logo   

White blouse       White shirt  

White polo shirt                                                                    White polo shirt                                                                

Grey or black skirt or trousers                 Grey or black trousers 

Black school shoes   / black trainers   Black school shoes / black trainers 

White, grey or navy socks    White, grey or navy socks 

Grey pinafore 

 

 PE Kit  

White t-shirt      White t-shirt 

Black, grey, navy shorts, tracksuit bottoms  Black, grey, navy shorts, tracksuit      bottoms 

Trainers / plimsolls     Trainers / plimsolls 

ôLikeõ us on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/Applegarth-Academy-927966717304317/ 

Follow us on Twitter! 

@ApplegarthAc 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Lice information for Parents and Careers  
 

Recently, there have been a few children in the school have been infected  with head lice.  The main problem 

is that some children who have head lice have not had their hair treated and they are infecting other 

children.  

  

The only way to get rid of this problem is for all Parents and Carers to check their children's hair regula rly.  

If you do not wish to use the chemical shampoo you can cover the hair with conditioner and then comb it 

with a fine toothcomb. Once the hair is treated children can come into school.  All the other members of the 

family will need to be treated as wel l as the bed covers and the towels washed.   

  

Head lice like clean hair. This problem will not go away unless everyone takes responsibility for getting 

rid of it.  

  

There is guidance below should you require more information.  
 

Head Lice  

Lice are small, grayish, blood -sucking insects that live in the hair. They keep very close to the scalp and can be difficult to see 

because they are no bigger than a pinhead. Lice can pass very quickly from one head of hair to the next. The first sign of th eir 

presence is  often that the scalp starts to itch. This occurs after the lice have multiplied enough to cover the scalp with thousands 

of tiny bites. The lice also lay tiny, grayish -white eggs ñ the nits ñ that attach themselves firmly to the hair, usually near the 

scalp. The eggs are hard to see, and can also be quite difficult to remove.  

 

Signs and Symptoms  

- Itching        - Small white egg cases attached to the hair  

- Black powdery deposits on pillows and clothes    - Live lice may be seen 

- Red rash/spots at the nape of t he neck/behind the ears  

 

Dietary Factors  

To prevent lice, eat plenty of garlic regularly!  

 

Other Measures  

Regular combing can usually keep lice infestations at bay. If a member of the family does get lice, it is vital that all fami ly 

members check their ha ir and carry out preventive treatments. Brushes, combs, towels, and pillowcases should be thoroughly 

washed and disinfected, using a few drops of tea tree oil in the washing water.  

 

Treatment  

 

Whichever method of treatment you use it is important that it is carried away systematically.  There are many brands 

available from the pharmacist, local supermarkets and online.  If you are experiencing difficulties locating a treatment, 

please speak to a member of the office team or your childõs Class Teacher. 

 

Clinical Notes  

Several essential oils can kill lice, but do not prevent their eggs from hatching. Therefore, they must be used regularly (at  three -

day intervals) until all the eggs have hatched or been removed. These remedies are less toxic than commercial treatments, and 

actually improve the quality of the hair rather than damaging it.  

 

Aromatherapy Oils  

 

Eucalyptus blue gum, lavender, tea tree, cinnamon leaf; rosemary, geranium, clove, thyme.  

Methods of Use  

During an outbreak, use a lavender or tea tree oi l shampoo daily to prevent contamination. Add 1 to 3 percent of lavender or tea 

tree oil to a mild or pH -balanced shampoo (use 20 to 60 drops per 100ml of shampoo, or 2 to 3 drops to 1tsp/5m1 of shampoo). 

Leave for 10 minutes before rinsing. Also add a lit tle lavender oil to the conditioner or final rinse water.  

For African hair that uses moisturising creams and gelséyou can add a few (1-2) drops of tea tree oil to the mix and rub all 

through the hair.  

ôLikeõ us on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/Applegarth-Academy-927966717304317/ 

Follow us on Twitter! 

@ApplegarthAc 
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